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06/06/2021  12:27:012021/2547/T OBJ B A Abraham for 

The Belsize 

Society

On behalf of The Belsize Society: This is a tree protected by a TPO and, together with the London Plane tree 

at 12 Adamson Road (Appn No. 2021/2559/T), forms part of a small but valuable patch of woodland at the 

back of Adamson Road, Eton Avenue and Crossfield Road. This lime tree is also visible from Eton Avenue. 

The felling of these two mature trees would destroy one end of this strip of woodland, destroying the wildlife 

habitat, transforming the character of the adjacent gardens and depriving the neighbourhood of the trees' 

ecological and environmental benefits. The trees may have contributed to the damage to the garden wall but 

the trees, with their multiple benefits for the neighbourhood, should take priority over the wall. It appears that 

the wall will need to be rebuilt and it should be reconstructed in a manner which accommodates the continuing 

presence of the trees. There are numerous examples within the Belsize Conservation Area of adjustments 

made to walls and of the reconstruction of sections of walls to accommodate the growth of nearby trees.

06/06/2021  12:28:242021/2547/T OBJ B A Abraham for 

The Belsize 

Society

On behalf of The Belsize Society: This mature London Plane tree, together with the Lime tree - protected by a 

TPO - at 10 Adamson Road (Appn No. 2021/2547/T), forms part of a small but valuable patch of woodland at 

the back of Adamson Road, Eton Avenue and Crossfield Rd. The felling of these two mature trees would 

destroy one end of this strip of woodland, destroying the wildlife habitat, transforming the character of the 

adjacent gardens and depriving the neighbourhood of the trees' ecological and environmental benefits. The 

trees may have contributed to the damage to the garden wall but the trees, with their multiple benefits for the 

neighbourhood, should take priority over the wall. It appears that the wall will need to be rebuilt and it should 

be reconstructed in a manner which accommodates the continuing presence of the trees. There are numerous 

examples within the Belsize Conservation Area of adjustments made to walls and of the reconstruction of 

sections of walls to accommodate the growth of nearby trees.
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